OFFICIALS' COMMENTS
Thank you for coming on this bright but chilly day. With over 200 competitors we had more runners than we expected. Thank you to those people who donated their maps. If you were one of them and would like a PDF version of your course, please email me, providing details of the course you ran.
It is a pity we had the heavy rains during the few days leading up to the event which left a lot of surface water and much mud. A week ago there were very few muddy patches and many of the ditches were quite dry. It is a pity the event was not scheduled for last week! 
Thank you to the people who made comments on their courses. Most people seemed reasonably satisfied and there were no specific complaints made about the courses, only the odd general comment.
Thanks go to Rachel Cooper for planning and Colin Jackson for organising plus the rest of the HAVOC team for keeping the event running smoothly: Doug McTurk, Phil Cooper, Graham Batty, Gillian Edgar, Dale Bennett, Paul Beckett, Barbara Fothergill, Tony Biggs, Garry Parmenter and Chris Shaw.
If you have any comments about the event or would like to know more about membership of HAVOC, please email me using the address above for course maps.
Janet Biggs (Controller)
 

